ALL INDIA GRADUATE ENGINEERS TELECOM OFFICER’S ASSOCIATION
To 

Shri Kuldeep Goyal,

CMD BSNL, Corporate office,

BSNL Sanchar Bhawan,
Janpath, New Delhi-110001

Through Proper Channel

Subject: Memorandum for no out side MT above qualified executives DR- 

              GEJTOs and DR-JAOsn on the call of our association AIGETOA.

Respected sir,

BSNL has already recruited young qualified graduate engineers/Account officers at the executive level from reputed institute through All India competition but posted under the group C non executive officers and not given appropriate responsibility and post, they deserve. Moreover, many qualified engineers/Account Officers having more then 10-15 years of experience are already absorbed from DOT. Many of them are already postgraduate in engineering/management and well capable to efficiently handle the new technology, middle level as well as higher-level management. Due to the poor HR policy, underestimation and several adverse abusing remarks to DR-GEJTOs in 14th HOOC meeting by top management forced me along with more then 10000 qualified executives to work in great depression. 

In this situation, introduction of MT above these qualified executive with merely ME/MTech/MBA qualification and zero experience by expending crores of rupees in recruitment and training will be sheer demoralizing and demotivating factor by blocking the career growth of existing qualified executives. Even existing qualified executives can be made much capable to execute top-level management by giving suitable training with less cost. In-house talent must always be preferred over outside to keep the people motivated and their continuous growth. It will also inspire the people to upgrade themselves by acquiring qualification, which improve the quality of employees. Few highly experienced professional managers at the top level in HR, Marketing and finance may be outsourced or appointed on the contract basis if required. If fresh MT is required in any stream, it should not be above then already recruited engineers in BSNL. Keeping in view all these facts, we strongly oppose the out side fresh MT above the DR-GEJTOs/DR-JAOs for the best interest of qualified executives as well as organization. MT notification must be taken back immediately, to maintain industrial peace and harmony.
(signature)

DS/CS
Circle:

Copy to: 
1. Shri R P Shahu (GS, AIGETOA).

